
              

Issue 48: November 28, 2021 
 
Dear Friends, 

 
Starting on November 28th and ending 
with Christmas eve is the Advent 
season. Advent is a time of 
preparation for our hearts and minds 
as we look forward to our Savior’s 
birth.  With the coming of the Advent 
we will be light a new candle each 
week up until Christmas Eve when we 
light all five candles. What do these  
candles symbolize?  

 
The first candle, which is purple, symbolizes hope. It is sometimes called the 
“Prophecy Candle” in remembrance of the prophets, especially Isaiah, who foretold the 
birth of Christ. It represents the expectation felt in anticipation of the coming Messiah. 
 
The second candle, also purple, represents faith. It is called the “Bethlehem Candle” 
as a reminder of Mary and Joseph’s journey to Bethlehem. 
 
The third candle is pink and symbolizes joy. It is called the “Shepherd’s Candle,” and 
is pink because rose is a liturgical color for joy. The third Sunday of Advent is Gaudete 
Sunday and is meant to remind us of the joy that the world experienced at the birth of 
Jesus, as well as the joy that the faithful have reached the midpoint of Advent. 
 
On the fourth week of Advent, we light the final purple candle to mark the final week 
of prayer as we wait for the birth of our Saviour. This final candle, the “Angel’s Candle,” 
symbolizes peace. It reminds us of the message of the angels: “Peace on Earth, Good  
Will Toward Men.” 
 
The white candle is placed in the middle of the wreath and lit on Christmas Eve. This 
candle is called the “Christ Candle” and represents the life of Christ. The color white 
is for purity—because Christ is our sinless, pure Saviour. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Joel 
  

Sunday Bulletin 

Glorify God by loving Christ, loving one another and reaching the world. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

The Alliance Filipino Fellowship has been serving 
domestic helpers from the Philippines who are 
undergoing quarantine in designated facilities. The 
fellowship partners with eight other Filipino churches in 
Hong Kong, as well as Kabayan Radio Hong Kong, and 
provides welcome kits to the helpers who are serving 
their 21-day quarantine in Silka Tsuen Wan Hotel or 
Penny’s Bay Quarantine Centre on Lantau Island. The 
kit includes masks, hand sanitiser, a SIM card, snacks, 
a New Testament Bible and devotional material Our 
Daily Bread. Those helpers are also under follow-up 
through text messages after they have received those 
kits. 
 
Since the ministry began in March, AFF was privileged 
to be part of the HQM team who had helped many 
incoming Filipino domestic workers. The fellowship 
prays that connection with those helpers could be 
continued and they could share with them the love of 
Christ in person.  
 


